

A Mathematics and Languages School, Barking Road, London E16 4DD Headteacher: Charlotte Robinson Telephone: 020 7540 5620 Fax: 020 7511 5924 Email: info@rokeby.newham.sch.uk Web: www.rokeby.newham.sch.uk

Year 11 December mock exams, 29 November - 10 December 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

We would like to inform you that the Winter mock exam period starts next week, 29 November. The timetable has been shared with your son in his form google classroom, is on the website and a copy is attached for your information.

He will sit these exams in the main hall with the rest of his year group and is expected to behave in a mature and responsible manner. He needs to be dressed in full school uniform and this includes his blazer and school shoes. He needs to hand in his mobile phone at the start of the exam and we recommend that he does not wear a smartwatch. Punctuality to school is of utmost importance during these exams, please ensure your son is at school by 8:25am.

We have informed your son that these exams are extremely important and could be used as part of his Teacher Assessed Grades (TAGs) if the Summer GCSEs are cancelled again. These exams are an indication of your son's progress and will count towards his predicted grades when he applies to the college of his choice.

We encourage you to discuss this timetable with your son and to support him with his studies by providing him with a quiet space to study at home. All his learning materials have been provided by his subject teachers and there are several online learning platforms available too.

If you require any further information or clarification on the exams please do not hesitate to contact me, Mr Bashir (Year 11 Coordinator), Mr Uddin (SLT link for Year 11) or Ms Hobbs (Deputy Headteacher for KS4).

Yours faithfully,

Ms Bailey-Clouston (KS4 Coordinator)









